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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As the end of the summer term approaches, our thoughts start to turn to next year and 
all that it might bring and there is some great learning already planned for next term. 
 
Our Key Stage 1 children (Puffins, Owls and Kingfishers classes) will 
explore the ever popular topic of Mary Anning and the Dinosaurs, 
learning about these exciting creatures who roamed the earth 
millions of years ago and the role Mary Anning had in helping us 
understand them.    
 

Lower Key Stage 2 (Trencrom, Lanyon and Kerris) will be finding out 
what life was like long ago in their Stone Age to Iron Age topic. They will 
look at the changes in Britain during these periods and learn about our 
rich local heritage.         

 
In Upper Key Stage 2 (Bodrifty, Bosigran and Kenidjack), it’s time for one of 
our most favourite topics: The Tudors. Life in Tudor Britain could be 
dangerous and exciting and we will explore the history of Britain during this 
period along with some of the colourful characters and events of the time. 
 
One of the most exciting things for us all to really look forward to is our next musical 
production. We are very delighted to announce that next year we will be performing 
Matilda the Musical. We know that we will have an amazing cast as the children are 
already looking forward to it and we have a very enthusiastic group of new Year 5s and 
Year 6s who are possibly even more excited than Miss Rudge and me! We were all 
wowed by Moana this year and are looking forward very much to starting work on 
Matilda in September. A film of Matilda is due to be released later this year and Kidz R 
Us are performing Matilda over the summer holidays down at St Ives so it is a great time 
to perform this show! 
 
With lots of clubs, trips and events already 
starting to be planned, there’s a lot to look 
forward to! 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Head 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Covid 19 

Please see the link below for updated 

Covid 19 guidance: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/

publications/covid-19-people-with-covid-

19-and-their-contacts/covid-19-people-

with-covid-19-and-their-contacts 

Hello and Goodbye 
 

Last week, we said goodbye to Miss Piff, who has 
finished her teaching practice in Bodrifty Class. 
We wish her well in her new teaching post and 
know that she is going to be a fabulous teacher! 
Mrs Woodcock and Miss Richards will be joining 

us as Teaching Assistants in September and we 

look forward to welcoming them to the Alverton 

team.  

The last day of the Summer term is 
Friday 22nd July at 3.15pm as 
Monday 25th and Tuesday 26th are 
INSET Days. 
Please ensure you take home all 
your child’s belongings. Any asthma 
inhalers or medicines in school will 
be sent home next week. 

Uniform next Monday and Tuesday 
 

Due to the hot weather forecast 
please can your child wear their 
school PE kit in on Monday and 
Tuesday. No football kits or similar. 
All children should also bring in a 
named sun hat, filled water bottle 
and have sun cream applied before 
coming to school. Menu change 

Friday 22nd July 

As the kitchen staff need to use up stocks, the 

menu next Friday will be a choice of burgers, 

sausages, fish fingers, etc or vegetarian items. 

Jacket potatoes, tomato pasta and sandwiches 

will also be available. 

School lunches from September 

The cost of a school lunch for all Year 3 children 

upwards, unless your child is receipt of free 

school meals, will rise to £2.41. The menu 

remains the same until October half term and 

can be found on the school website under 

Parents, What’s on this term. Payment for 

meals will be by cash or cheque (payable to 

Chartwells) and pupils should not be in arrears 

by more than 5 days lunches (£12.05). Please 

ensure that you pay whatever is owed by the 

Friday of the week your child has lunches. 

Outstanding money owed 

Please ensure that any money owed for 

lunches, Breakfast Club, extra nursery 

sessions and any other outstanding 

amounts are paid by Thursday 21st July at 

the latest. Please check your 

Schoolmoney account to see if you owe 

anything. All debts for lunches must be 

paid to Chartwells  by the end of term. 

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


If you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals please see the information on 

page 8 and use the link to apply: https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-

education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-

premium/ 



Daisy’s Diary 

Dear parents / carers 
I’m very excited to be helping Miss Rudge with a new project next year which will mean lots 
of interesting outdoor learning - we want to look at where our food comes from. We would 
like to visit farms, maybe an agricultural show - we would like to grow things and harvest 
things and eat things! Obviously this won’t be just me and Miss Rudge skipping around the 
countryside together, we do intend to take the children. We would like to do some projects 
with the whole school and parts just with Key Stage Two children. What we would love is if 
any adults could help us. We don’t want people to come just to make up numbers - we 
would love parents and carers who want to learn alongside the children, who might have 
some ideas of trips we can do, who can plant and document and care for gardens in school. 
Do you think this would be something you would like to do? Would you have a few hours, 
once a month, to come in and share with us? Please let the office know and we can get in 
touch. Thank you very much. 

 
More veg from Charlie’s garden! And lots of flowers. All 
the veg grown from seed by Charlie.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It’s been hard work growing all those things.  
 
 

Next year I will be badgering parents and carers about coming in and looking after the 
school gardens with the children. I’ve loved seeing Charlie’s delighted face when he picks his 
beetroot and chatting with Lucie whilst we water the flower garden. Please come in and 
help whenever you can and be part of our school. You could come in for a specific project - 
the Where Does Our Food Come From project, or taking on your child’s class garden and 
helping little groups plan, water and weed. Or just a one off - I’ll be doing one weekend day 
in Sept, probably a Sunday, to sort out the wildlife garden and have a picnic.  

Eating a carrot straight out of the ground. Delicious.  



Showjumping Success 
 
Recently, Alby in Kingfishers and Poppy in Kittiwakes competed in the Area School Showjumping 
Competition. After a very early start (5am) getting their ponies and themselves ready it was off to the 
competition. A team usually consists of four people but Alby and Poppy were the only ones from 
Alverton and Poppy was the youngest competitor overall. The first phase was tack and turn out -  being 
judged on theirs and their pony’s appearance, their tack and answering questions about their 
preparation for the day. Showjumping was second and Alby had a double clear. Poppy knocked a pole 
off in her jump off but had a lovely round. Finally was pony club games which was great fun and Poppy 

won two out of four of these and was particularly good at the egg and 
spoon race. Overall there were 
around 50 competitors and both Alby 
and Poppy were placed in the top 15 
which is a fantastic result being two 
down in their team and competing 
against children up to the age of 
eleven. Very well done to them both.  

Summer Reading Challenge 

Keep up your reading over the summer by joining 
in with the Summer Reading Challenge online or 
at the local library! You can find out more 
information here: https://
summerreadingchallenge.org.uk and even invite 
someone to go along to the library with you using 
the invitation below. 

Lost property 

All the un-named lost property remaining in the lost 

property box next week will be taken to the charity 

shop so please come and check the box before then if 

you are missing something. All named items will be 

returned to your child. The box can be found outside 

the side hall door by the table tennis tables.  

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/


0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


Fundaraising for FOAS 

If you’re thinking of buying some 

name labels for your child’s 

belongings over the holidays 

please think about using this 

company as FOAS will get 24% of 

your order in commission!  

We send around 24 bin bags full of 

lost property to the charity shop 

every year and none of it is named.  

Please name ALL your child’s 

belongings so that they get 

returned to you. 

27015 



After school childcare provision 

Any queries or to book please contact Mr Timmons 

direct on 07843 126833  or by emailing him on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

Diary Dates 

22nd July  Year 6 Leavers assembly 

22nd July  School finishes  at 3.15pm  
   for  the summer holidays 

25th July  INSET Day - school closed 

26th July  INSET Day - school closed 

School begins again for the Autumn term on 

Tuesday 6th September. 

Well the weather has continued to stay 
warm and sunny and it really has made me 
feel better in every single way. I have also 
noticed that people around me are smiling 
more, talking to each other more, and my 
neighbours are all out of their houses so my 
life is much more sociable. The sunshine 
makes me feel very happy indeed as does 
the temperature of the sea, the fact that 
more of my life can be spent outdoors and 
the days are still rather long. I get to spend 
more time with family and friends and this in 
turn makes me feel happy, positive and 
supported. I can be there for you too and if 
you want to chat we can be inside or 
outdoors in the fresh air (I suspect I can find 
a place to hide too). I know where those 
biscuits hide as well and it would give me a 
pretty good excuse to go and free them from 
captivity. Don’t keep it all to yourself, share 
it. A problem shared is indeed one that is 
halved. Mrs Daylak xx  

STARS OF THE WEEK   

Kittiwakes  Oliver for an all round superb member of Kittiwakes class 

Curlews  Rufus  for providing us with his fantastic knowledge of rockpooling on our trip 

Puffins  Nessa for being a thoughtful, caring, wonderful member of Puffins class 

Owls   Emily  for being an all round splendid member of Owls class 

Kingfishers  Cassia for settling in to life in Kingfishers & Alverton so brilliantly 

Trencrom  Eden  for being a wonderful, caring & kind member of our class   

Lanyon  Riley  for achieving 100% in Reflex! You have worked so hard to learn your times tables 

Kerris   Henry for the amazing art work he has produced this year - what a talent 

Bodrifty  Elise  for her fantastic writing all year & being such a brilliant member of Bodrifty 

Bosigran  Levan for being a superstar & a great friend 

Kenidjack  Kezia  for being an all round star 

   Nathan for great progress this year  

Dinnertime  Kaden  for healthy meal choices & wonderful manners 

  

School holiday club 

Any queries please contact Mrs Dennison by 

emailing  

pe@alverton.tpacademytrust.org 

mailto:alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com



